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From: Jacquelyn Kitchen [mailto:KitchenJ@co.kern.ca.us]  
Sent: Tuesday, October 22, 2013 10:59 AM 
To: Worrall, Lisa@Energy 
Cc: Lorelei H. Oviatt; Craig Murphy; Heiser, John@Energy 
Subject: HECA CEC Mitigation (response on the HECA/OEHI applicant's proposed edits to SOCIO-1) 
 
Hi Lisa, 
  
Kern County had a major error in our entire email system on October 10th, causing all email from that day to 
be deleted. Looking at the HECA webpage this morning, I noticed that you sent an email to me that day 
(below/attached). In response, the County has one comment to the proposed changes to the CEC's mitigation 
measures. With regard to the changes to part 1 of SOCIO-1, the County would like to see the section shown 
below in red removed. 
  
SOCIO‐1 
 
1. Make a good‐faith effort to have all transactions that will generate sales 
and use taxes, including transactions of project owner’s contractors, occur 
in the unincorporated area of the county; Prior to the issuance of the first 
grading or building permit for the project, the Project Proponent shall 
apply for a local street address within the unincorporated portion of Kern 
County, and on receipt shall register this address with the State Board of 
Equalization. If permitted by applicable law and the terms of any 
applicable contract, the project owner shall direct its contractor to use such 
address for all activities related to the acquisition of construction materials 
and for all construction‐related purchase and billing purposes associated 
with the project. The project owner shall allow the County to use this sales 
tax information publicly for reporting purposes. 

  
Please let me know if you have any questions. 
  
Thank you, 
Jacqui 
  

From: Worrall, Lisa@Energy 
Sent: Thursday, October 10, 2013 9:58 AM 
To: 'Jacquelyn Kitchen' 
Cc: Lorelei H. Oviatt; DeCarlo, Lisa@Energy; Stennick, Amanda@Energy; Heiser, John@Energy 
Subject: Request response on the HECA/OEHI applicant's proposed edits to SOCIO-1 
Good morning Jacquelyn, 
The Energy Commission received the applicant’s comments on the HECA PSA/DEIS this week. The 
applicant has proposed edits to the staff‐proposed Condition of Certification SOCIO‐1 and I wanted to 
forward these proposed edits to you and Lorelei for your review and to make sure Kern County is in 
consensus on the condition language. Please let me know if the county agrees with the applicant’s 
proposed edits or if the county wants additional edits 
 
I have attached a pdf of the applicant’s proposed edits to SOCIO‐1 and look forward to Kern County’s 
response to the applicant’s proposed edits to SOCIO‐1. As the local agency, your feedback is 
important. 
Thanks, 
Lisa Worrall 
Planner II, California Energy Commission 
1516 9th Street, MS 40 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
(916) 654‐4545 
Lisa.Worrall@energy.ca.gov 

  



  
 

Jacquelyn R.Kitchen 
Supervising Planner, Advanced Planning Division 
Kern County Planning & Community Development Department 
2700 “M” Street, Suite 100 
Bakersfield, CA 93301 
(661) 862-8619 Direct 
(661) 862-8601 Fax 
http://pcd.kerndsa.com/ 
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